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NEWSLETTER   AUGUST 8 2023 
 

MEETINGS     Apologies to tawa.rotaryapologies@gmail.com  by 12midday on the  

                      Monday prior to the meeting.  
 

15 August       Bernadette Pallister     Tawa Business Group Manager 

 

22 August 10 Pin Bowling at Porirua  6pm 
                          Family members are invited to come along and enjoy 'thrashing'        
us oldies! Special rate has been negotiated for us all. 
 
29 August STOP SCAMMING  New Members Night 
 
19 September Combine Meeting with Lions Club 

 
 

ROSTER  If you are not available to do your duty it is up to YOU to find a  

                                   replacement 

 
      15 August 29 August  

 
Set up   Tim & Karen Tim & Karen 
Front Desk   Malcolm  Malcolm 
Greeting Guests  Tim   Tim Davin 
Raffles   Laura   Judith Gray 
Open/Parting  Ian Munro  Judith Havill 
Intro/Thanks  Judith Gray  Pat Waite 
Photographer  Joe Asghar  Richard Hutchinson 

http://www.tawarotary.org.nz/
mailto:tawa.rotaryapologies@gmail.com


   

 

The Rotary Club of Tawa Inc.  http://www.tawarotary.org.nz/ 

PRESIDENTS  PIECE 
Two cries for help! 
With several of our members moving and downsizing the club is left with a fairly sizable number 
of items that need to be stored. Many of you have been kind enough to provide storage for 
some time (thank you) but this is now becoming quite an issue to manage. 
If any of our members or their relatives have space in a garage or basement, then please let me 
know as soon as possible. If there is nowhere voluntarily provided, then we will consider paying 
for a storage facility, but it would be better if we don’t have to incur this cost for the club. 
And talking of costs – while we are hoping to get an influx of new members, after some 
discussion amongst the Club Board Members, it seems that we may need to resort to paying for 
some advertising in the community. This has been part of a strategy has worked very well for a 
club in Geraldine where they have gone from having a closing proposal on the table to a healthy 
number of members from all very diverse age and cultural groups. To do this they employed a 
person well versed in marketing. To begin we would like to put some billboards up around Tawa 
and as Laura mentioned recently, we are looking for someone to provide the artwork for these. 
Please let me or Laura know if there is someone you know who could assist. 
. 
Judith G 

. 
 

NEXT MEETING SPEAKER  
Bernadette manages the day to day activities of the group, 
and is the “face” for the Tawa BID. This involves being the 
central point of contact for our members and external 
stakeholders, working with the Executive to achieve Business 
Plan outcomes and to manage all event and networking 
logistics.  
 
 
 
PRIMARY SCHOOL LEADERSHIP AWARDS 

Joe Asghar, Denise Garcia and Judith Havill  
were pleased to be able to represent Tawa Rotary 
at the Primary School Leadership Awards in 
Porirua on Monday 7 August.  
Six students from Hampton Hill, Linden and Tawa 
Schools were presented awards for their 
Leadership within their respective schools. The 
Porirua Mayor Anita Baker did the welcome and 
presented the awards. A student who was 
awarded four years ago spoke giving a young 
leaders story. Wayne Gordon, District Governor 
was also present to congratulate the participants. 

 

 
Otis O’Caroll with his whanu. 
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Award winners from Tawa School 
                                   
 
                                   Hampton Hill School 
                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Linden School 
 
 

 
PROJECTS 

Book Fair    from 23 September till 8 October at the Tawa  

Scout Hall Coronation Park, Tawa.  
 

Pride in Work Awards   on 17 October 

 
Our Raffle  Sponsors 
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